

## The Yingling's Prayer Prompter

November 20, 2023

Volume 29 Issue 4



## We Thank the Lord



John, Nicole, Jeremiah and Abigail

Serving with:



**CONTACT INFO**:

P.O. Box 587 Jefferson City, TN 37760

Office: (865) 262-0900 Cell: (865) 850-4035 yingling@biomissions.org www.biomissions.org

## **SENDING CHURCH:**

Faith Baptist Church Pastor Mark Campbell 118 Colossians Court Jefferson City, TN 37760

Phone: 865.475.7608 info@faithbaptist.net

"O give thanks unto the LORD; call upon his name: make known his deeds among the people." (Psalm 105:1)

WE THANK THE LORD for blessing our BIO Fall Meeting. One of the highlights of the meeting this year was the approval of a new missionary family and a new single missionary. Please pray for Zachary and Sarah Smith. They are headed to the Samoan Islands. Pray also for Timothy Pozo. He is from Peru and is the latest addition to the Go Deaf Missions Team.

WE THANK THE LORD for the opportunity to participate in the Campus Church Missions Conference in Pensacola, Florida. We connected with hundreds of Pensacola Christian College students and encouraged them in the work of missions. I was blessed with the opportunity to address the Freshman Sunday School Class in the Dale Horton Auditorium to encourage them out of the Word of God about missions. Jeremiah was a part of that Freshman class. He represented American Samoa this year in the conference Parade of Nations.





WE THANK THE LORD for the opportunity to minister in Canada. Originally I was going to make a quick run up to Canada

to preach a Missions Emphasis Day for one of our missionary families serving at Cornerstone Baptist Church in Oakville, Ontario. But due to unforeseen circumstances I preached all three service via Zoom. I was encouraged by the ministry of BIO Missionaries James and Karen Howard. Oakville is a part of the Greater Toronto Area (GTA). The GTA is home to 250 different people groups speaking 180 different dialects. The GTA is the fastest growing city in North America with 160,000 people moving there every year!

WE THANK THE LORD for a successful sinus surgery. I thought that I would rebound a bit quicker than I am. I appreciate Nicole's patient care and your prayers for my continued recovery.

WE THANK THE LORD for the upcoming opportunity to connect with Amber Yingling in the Philippines from January 8-29, 2024. While I am there, Amber and I plan to travel to Batangas, Pampanga, Negros Oriental, and Mindanao in order to minister to all of our BIO Missionaries and Ministries. Thank you to those who have given to help with this trip. Please pray for the hand of God to be upon us, and pray for Nicole and Abigail while I am gone. Nicole will be working to get all of the BIO Missionary 1099s out on time.

WE THANK THE LORD for you! We are blessed with wonderful partners. Thank you for your love, for your prayers and for your faithful financial support.

Thank you so much for your prayers and support. We love you and pray for you!

John 10:16 "And other sheep I have, which are not of this fold: them also I must bring, and they shall hear my voice; and there shall be one fold, and one shepherd."